
Dear O.M. Irwin Families, 

Welcome to the December edition of the school newsletter!  November was a busy and exciting month at O.M. Irwin.  Our volleyball teams 
concluded another successful season.  Congratulations to the players for an exciting season of volleyball and for always demonstrating 
positive sportsmanship and O.M. Irwin's School values in your home and away matches.  O.M. Irwin's Remembrance Day service was a 
major school event for November.  Thank you to the students who participated and to all the parents and family members for attending.  
Parent teacher conferences in November were well attended by parents and guardians.  Thank you to the parents and guardians for 
making the PTCs a success.  

December is definitely an exciting and busy month at school as we prepare for Christmas and the new year.  We have the Grade 6-8 band 
concert on December 7th, and the annual Christmas concert on December 21st.  Basketball season is beginning, and the school’s junior 
and senior teams will be starting up this month as well.  The Grade 6-8 students will be enjoying a Gym Blast the afternoon of December 
2nd with a lot of exciting team building and activities that engage the students.   In addition to the exciting school activities already planned 
for December, the SLC is planning a school dance and there will be Christmas themed activitiesfor students and staff to enjoy.  

It truly does take a community to raise a child and the O.M. Irwin school community, and we sincerely appreciate the support from our 
parents and families.  From our families to the Irwin families, we want to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas with your families and 
friends and all the best for a safe, healthy, and happy 2023! 

Warmest Regards, 
O.M. Irwin Administration Team
Mr. Kohlman and Mrs. Tsougrianis

ADMINISTRATION MESSAGE



Dates to Remember:
December 1 - Holiday PJ Day
December 2 - Gym Blast (Grade 6-8)
December 5 - Pow Wow Presentation (Nekaneet First Nation)
December 7 - Band Concert 7:00-8:00 (Grade 6-8)
December 7 - Staff Meeting
December 9 - Pizza Meal Day
December 9 = Deadline for Hunter Safety applications
December 14 - Munsch Munsch Munsch at Lyric Theatre (Gr 1-3)
December 15 - School Dance (Grade 6-8)
December 16 - Red & Green Day
December 16 - Meal Day - watch for details! 
December 20 - Christmas Concert :  6:30-7:15 (Grade K-3)
December 20 - Christmas Concert:  7:30-8:15 (Grade 4&5)
December 21 - Meal Day - watch for details!
December 21 - Festive Hat Day

December 21 - Last day of classes before 
                    Christmas Break!
December 22 - January 3 - Christmas Holidays!

January 4 - Classes Resume 
January 12 - Lockdown Drill
January 17 - March 4 - Winter Session Kids in 
                  The Kitchen
January 19 - Shelter in Place Drill
January 24 - Duck/Cover/Hold Drill



Thursday, December 1st 
Christmas/Winter PJ Day. 
Dress in your favourite cozy Pjs for the day.

Friday, December 16th 
Red and Green Day 
Dress in your favourite red or green clothes.

Wednesday, December 21st 
Festive Hat Day.  
Wear your favourite festive hat, winter toque, 
scarf or seasonal headband!

O.M. Irwin CHRISTMAS  
SPIRIT  
.



CHRISTMAS    
CONCERT 

 O.M. Irwin Christmas Concert

Tuesday December 20, 2022

Kindergarten - Grade 3    6:30-7:15

Grades 4 and 5    7:30-8:15

CHOIR
If you are in Grade 4, 5 or 

6, and are interested in 
joining the school choir, 

please talk to Ms Jersak or 
Miss Stadnyk.

Choir practice will be held 
every Day 2 at 11:35am in 

the Band Room.
Thanks to all who sign up!



And Merry Christmas for Jones family!

DECEMBER MEAL DAYS
We will be having 3 meal days in December!

On December 9 we will be having pizza from Pizza Hut.
December 16th  & 21st will also be meal days. 

 
Watch for more details and forms to be sent home!
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Irwin School is on Facebook!!
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HEALTH 
MATTERS



SCHOOL INFORMATION
The front doors of the school will remain open.  If a student is arriving late, please ask 
them to stop by the office and check in before heading to class.  

If dropping something off for a student, you can place the item on the cart at the front 
doors and call the school to let us know it is there, or come in and bring it to the office.  
Either way, we will make sure your child gets it!  

Please DO NOT drop off students in the staff parking area on the west side of the school!  
To ensure your child’s safety, we ask that you use George Street for all drop-offs and 
pick-ups.  

Please visit our school’s Facebook page for all the exciting things happening in and 
around our school, and to check out upcoming events.  https://facebook.com/omirwin/

The Irwin Ice Hut Store will be open during morning breaks starting Tuesday October 11!
                 Grade 5 & 6:  Days 1, 3 & 5                      Grade 7 & 8:  Days 2, 4 & 6

 

https://facebook.com/omirwin/


Message From Michele



K-Kids News
Food Drive:

Ms Burnett, Mr Darby, Mrs Potter, Ms McWillie, and the 
O.M. Irwin K-Kids are collecting non-perishable food items for 

the school’s annual food drive! 
Please send your donations to school by Monday December 5th so 

the Christmas Food Hampers can be assembled.

Recycling:
The K-kids are also busy setting up a recycling program in our 
school.  They will be visiting each classroom to explain the new 

recycling program.  
Proceeds will be going towards items for the middle years 

playground.  



T



IN MOTION COMMOTION NUTRITION BITES
In the month of December, enjoy the 

outdoors, playing at the parks, walking on 
the Chinook Parkway, skating at the outdoor 

rinks, or trying Crokicurl or snowshoeing 
(can borrow equipment from the library). 

This Christmas season give yourself the gift 
of health by focusing on physical activity, 

nutrition, relaxation, water, and sleep. Watch 
for the 11th annual Wellness Challenge 

information coming out in early January. 
This year’s challenge will run from Jan. 23 to 

Feb. 19.

Promoting healthy lifestyles in our 
community!



LABEL! LABEL! 
Please send your child in warm, outside gear (toques, mitts, scarves, ski pants, boots). It is important that everything is LABELLED! We want 
our students to wear suitable winter jackets as well as hand and ear protection coming to and from school including those students who 
travel to school by bus. 

Plan for Winter/Cold weather

Morning Emergency - Bussing Back-Up Plan 
It is important to develop and discuss with your children a back-up plan should the school bus be delayed in the event of 
inclement/stormy weather on its morning route.

* What would your child do if his/her bus did not meet its scheduled pick up time?
* Is there someone at home to assist? 
* If parents leave for work and no one is home, does your child(ren) have access to their home to  
  make a telephone call? If so, who would they call? 
* Is there a neighbor home to assist? 
It is better to be prepared than to experience a potentially dangerous situation. 

Severe Weather and Student Transportation 
In the event of severe winter conditions, Swift Current city bus runs will be cancelled pending consideration of the following 
factors: 

· If the morning temperature is -40 degrees Celsius or the wind chill is -45 degrees Celsius or below 
· Adverse road conditions 
· Limited visibility because of fog or blowing snow

When a decision is made to cancel buses it will be made by 6:30 a.m. Information will be relayed to the 
public through local media on all radio stations. 

If buses do not run in the mornings, you will need to provide transportation for your child before and 
after school.



Thank you to all students who proudly 
represented Irwin School by playing on one of 

the Irwin Ice 
Volleyball Teams!

Thank you to everyone who tried out for an Ice 
Basketball team and  Congratulations to those  

who made one of the teams!  
We are looking forward to upcoming 

Basketball season!! 



THANK You 
to our amazing community !

Thank you to the Farm Credit Corporation and to the City of Swift Current Sunshine Committee 
for your generous donations of funds that support our Breakfast Club and School Nutrition Programs. 
Your donations help us in providing delicious and nutritious meals and snacks to students in need 
throughout the day.  

Thank you to all the parents who have been coming out to our monthly assemblies - especially those 
who have volunteered to participate in the Minute to Win it Challenges!  

Thank you to the SHA for the Fluoride Clinic you provided for our Kindergarten, Grade 1 & Grade 2 
students! We appreciate all you do for our community!

Thank you to the senior girls volleyball team Parents for showing off their spectacular volleyball 
skills in the player parent game! 



We appreciate you calling the school 
at 306-778-9270 when your 

child/children are going to be late or 
absent.  

Please leave a voice message if you 
are calling before or after school 

hours.   
Thank you! 

Parents and Guardians



Pickup and Drop-off 
Guidelines for Parents and 

Caregivers
Pickup and Drop-off Guidelines for Parents and 

Caregivers
★ O.M. Irwin School is using the same pickup and 

drop-off guidelines as last year. 
★ Please drop-off and pick up your child(ren) outside 

of the school at the designated entrances.  The 
designated entrances are :

○ North East Entrance -Grades 3, 4, 5, and 6
○ South East Entrance - Grades K, 1, 2, 7, and 8. 

● Please access the school via George Street to drop 
off and pick up your child(ren).  Use the crosswalk 
and crosswalk lights when crossing George Street.      

★ Parents and Guardians, please refrain from 
dropping off or picking your child(ren) in the 
staff parking lot and Chinook SD bus layover.   

★ Thank you! 



Pickup and Drop-off Guidelines Cont’d
George Street is extremely busy at the end of the day when parents and caregivers are picking up their child(ren).  

In order to safely maximize the parking spaces on George Street for as many vehicles as possible, please try to parallel 
park so there is approximately 1M to 2M of space between your vehicle and the other vehicle(s).  Please see the image 
below. This will maximize the parking space on George Street, allowing as many parents/caregivers as possible to park 

close to the school during this busy time of the school day.  
Thank you!" 



Pickup and Drop-off Guidelines 
for Parents and Caregivers

Pickup and Drop-off Guidelines for Parents 
and Caregivers

★ Please do not park in the yellow zones or 
stop/park in the crosswalks.  Remember there is 
a 30 km/hr speed limit in the school zone. Please 
drop-off and pick up your child(ren) outside of 
the school at the designated entrances.  The 
designated entrances are :

○ North East Entrance -Grades 3, 4, 5, 6, and 
7

○ South East Entrance - Grades K, 1, 2, 7 and 
8. 

● Please access the school via George Street to 
drop off and pick up your child(ren).  Use the 
crosswalk and crosswalk lights when crossing 
George Street.      

★ Parents and Guardians, please refrain from 
dropping off or picking your child(ren) in the 
staff parking lot and Chinook SD bus layover.   

★ Thank you! 



Firearm Safety
Hunter Education*

***The Firearm Hunter Safety Education Classes 
(Junior class), sponsored by Swift Current Wildlife Federation, will 

be running on Monday evenings from January 9 to March 27 or 
Wednesday evenings  from January 11 to March 29.  

Classes will run from 7:00 pm - 8:45 pm.

Application forms are available at the Office and must be 
completed and returned, along with your payment of $50, to 

Chris Grainger by the deadline of December 9.  
Please make cheques payable to SCWF

     



MERRY 
CHRISTMAS 

And Happy New Year


